Minutes of Faculty Senate Meeting

Feb. 9th, 2005

Members present:

Don Lanza

Gary Heidinger

Lesha Hill

Shelia Steele

Mike Goggin

Pat Crotty

Bill West

Pat Bailey

Bruce Fisher

George Meghabghab

Brad Fox

Sam Ruple

David Puckett

Robert Safdie

Sarah Thomason

Joel Brooks

Robert Alfonso

Bill Schramm

Pat Wurth

1. A motion was made by Sarah Thomason to accept the minutes of the December, 2004 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Don Lanza and passed unanimously.

2. There was a discussion on meeting dates and times for the current semester.  A motion was made by Robert Safdie to hold the meetings alternating between 2:30 pm on Fridays at ORBC and 3:30 pm on Wednesdays at the Harriman campus. The motion was seconded by Don Lanza and approved unanimously.

3. Bill Schramm asked for volunteers to serve on the Benroth Committee.  One representative from each division is required.  Lesha Hill, Joel Brooks, Pat Crotty and Robert Safdie volunteered to serve on the committee.  Bill Schramm will ask suggested faculty who were not present at the meeting to serve.
4. Bill Schramm led a discussion on the issue of building access to branch campus locations after hours. He will ask Loretta Friend to speak on this issue at a future meeting.  

5. Robert Alfonso relayed information from Betty Denison regarding full-time faculty overload pay rates.  He reported that Dr. Fuqua stated that paying according to TBR suggested rates in affordable, and that Dr. King is supportive of this.  A policy will be written to address this issue.

6. Regarding Senate bill 1117 (1373)( concerning students’ right to academic freedom), the text of the bill will be emailed to all faculty. Robert Alfonso will collect comments from the faculty and forward to Dr. King.

7. Senate bill SB0148 (1365) (relates to placing a moratorium on development on online classes) was discussed.  A lot of issues including who it applies to and exactly what courses are unclear.  The senate is concerned about this bill and will share the concern with Dr. King.
8. Textbook swap program discussion was postponed until the next meeting.

9. A discussion on the Technology Committee issues came to the conclusion that it is a “bad situation”.

10. Sarah Thomason led a brief discussion about the relationship between the Promotion & Tenure Policy Review Committee and the issues pertaining to the equality of on-line classes and appropriate evaluation instruments for them.

11. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Wurth, Secretary

